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Student Learning Outcome Committee
Minutes
04/13/2011 (Approved 05/11/2011)
	Topic
	Discussion
	Decisions

	
Meeting Start Time:	


Committee Members Present:		



Visitors Present:


Review of the Minutes:



Welcome to new members:
	
The meeting commenced at 1:33 pm in Room 709.

Toni Pfister - Chair, Daniel Gilison, Lisa Solomon, Frank Hoppe, Mary Ann Smith.
 


None.


Review of minutes was put on hold until May meeting due to lack of quorum.


Toni welcomed Frank Hoppe as the new non-teaching faculty representative and Mary Ann Smith as the new staff representative. 
	

































	Topic
	Discussion
	Decisions

	
3rd Annual Outcomes Best Practices Celebration









Cycle Assessments 2009-2010
















CurricUNET









ASCCC Accreditation Meeting











Survey Monkey 





Open Discussion


















Adjournment:
	
Outcomes Celebration will be held on April 14 at 4:00 in Room 202.  Any assistance would be appreciated.  There will be three speakers presenting SLO assessments and data, representing the Departments of DSPS, Science, and Psychology.  Target gift cards will be raffled and cake will be served in attempt to increase attendance. A reminder email will be sent on Thursday morning.


Toni reported that approximately 207 course level cycle assessments were submitted from data collected during 2009-2010.  She is completing her review but noted that compared to the previous year there were 15% more cycle assessments completed and that the assessments include more evidence that faculty are using the outcomes process to validate student learning and make pedagogical improvements.   Also, a revised cycle assessment form has been sent out that includes the date of data collection and a prompt for discussing how the outcomes process demonstrated acquisition of ILOs.  Page 1, SLO Identification, was eliminated from the form since that information is now included on CORs in CurricuNET.

Toni reported that CurricUNET Instructions for including SLOs in the CORs was provided to the IVC community.  Anyone submitting a new COR or revising an old COR must now include SLOs and related ILOs before the course will be approved.  The Curriculum Committee will not be evaluating the quality of SLOs but will be the gatekeeper to make sure they are included in the CORs.


Toni attended the Accreditation meeting in Napa on March 18 and 19.  She reported on highlights and lowlights but stressed two problems with the WASC SLO Rubric that were discussed:  not all bullet points can be located in The Accreditation Standards and many of them are vague and left up to interpretation.  She was informed that WASC is coming after SLOs during the next Accreditation cycle and that supportive data is necessary in all aspects of the Accreditation Self Evaluation.

Toni stated that she hasn’t yet had time to design the SLO survey but wants to complete it and send it out this semester.  A discussion incurred on how this could best be done.


Daniel mentioned that the IVC Mission Statement and SLO signs are still not posted in the new Eng/Sci building.  Mary Ann volunteered to follow through with the signage.  Frank will forward an article on review of assessments in higher education to the committee members.  Frank is collecting recommendations for books and materials that they library should order.  Committee members discussed difficulty that teachers have with SLOs and wondered if rubrics are needed more throughout the college.  Toni mentioned how several committee members were put on the Comprehensive Program Review and Annual Program Review subcommittees for reviewing the SLO sections.  This work will be commencing in May after spring break.



The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 pm.  The next meeting will be held on May 11 at 1:30 pm in Room 709.
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